STANDARDS COMMITTEE
12th March, 2001

Meeting commenced:
1.35 p.m.
"
ended:
3.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mr. D. Compston - in the Chair


Councillors Antrobus, Boyd, Garrido and S. Miller 

INDEPENDENT MEMBERS:



Mr. B. Dunne and Mr. T. Flynn

27.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Pennington.

28.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 6th February, 2001, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

29.
MATTERS ARISING ON THE MINUTES
The following issues/comments were raised on the minutes in respect of:-

· Training programme for Members (Minute 23).  Alan Eastwood was requested to give consideration to the various actions contained within the minute and submit a further report detailing guidance on the various important points raised together with a recommended sequence of dealing with the various issues involved.

In addition Alan Eastwood was also requested to give further consideration to the provision of guidance with regard to the conduct of Members who represented the City Council on outside bodies.

With regard to the issue of the insurance cover, it was reported that the Council would be unable to provide insurance cover for Members.  It was agreed that individual Members should take up the issue with their political parties, and request information/clarification for submission to Alan Eastwood for inclusion in a future report.

Furthermore, Members emphasised the need to inform the City Council that the DETR “Model Code for Conduct for Members” had re-enforced the provisions in Section 100H of the Local Government Act 1972, which introduced a criminal offence for anyone who intentionally obstructed a person from gaining access to information to which they were entitled.

30.
NATIONAL DRAFT CODE OF CONDUCT FOR MEMBERS
Consideration was given to the National Draft Code of Conduct for Members in respect of the draft Statutory Instruments (Model Code of Conduct) and the General Principles of Conduct in Local Government – the Government’s final proposals.  Detailed consideration was given on the Model Code of Conduct for Members with particular regard to the following:-

· The General Principles and the Model of Conduct

· Scope of Code

· General Obligations

· Declaration of Interest

· The Register of Members’ Interest

· Gifts and Hospitality

· Dispensations

Members made the following key comments on the above chapters within the Model of Conduct for Members.  

(i)
A series of plaques should be erected in and around the Civic Centre building detailing the general principles of the Code of Conduct.

(ii)
With regard to the general obligations section which stated that "a Member (a) must not disclose information given to him in confidence by anyone, without the consent of the person authorised to give it, or unless he is required by law to do so, and (b) must not prevent another person from gaining access to information to which that person is entitled in law," Alan Eastwood commented that the wording should be included within Salford’s draft Code in order to create a stronger directive.

(iii)
It was agreed that the draft wording within Salford’s Code should be strengthened to include the Government’s Code of Conduct that a Member must not in his official capacity or otherwise commit a criminal offence, or conduct himself in a manner which could reasonably be regarded as bringing his office or authority into serious disrepute.

(iv)
It was agreed that Salford’s Code of Conduct should also include the directive contained within the National Draft Code of Conduct that a Member (a) must not, in his official capacity or otherwise, use his position improperly to confer on or secure for any person, an advantage or disadvantage.  (b) must, when using or authorising the use by others of the resources of the Authority act in accordance with the Authority’s requirements and ensure that such resources are not used for the activities of a registered political party.

(v)
That Salford’s Code of Conduct should encompass the Finance and Monitoring Officers Authority with regard to providing Members with relevant advice when reaching decisions.

(vi)
That with regard to the directive contained within the Government’s Model Code of Conduct that “a Member must report to the Standards Board for England and to the Authority’s Monitoring Officer any conduct by another Member which he believes involves a failure to comply with the Authority’s Code of Conduct”, representation should be made that the Committee expresses concern that responsibility should not fall on individual Members to report to the Standards Board but that a Member should report failure to comply with the Authority’s Code of Conduct to the Monitoring Officer only.

(vii)
With regard to greater clarity on conflict of interest, it was agreed that a clear definition of “relevant authority” was needed.  Salford’s Code of Conduct should therefore include the kind of interest required as necessary to declare an interest.  Single dispensations could be given.

(viii)
With regard to identifying and declaring conflicts of interest Members commented on the need for clarification on the definition of “friends” and that alternative wording should be provided.

(ix)
Concerns were expressed with regard to the requirement for a Member to declare the nature of a specific interest and it was commented that Salford’s Code of Conduct should be extended so that it was not compulsory to declare the nature of the interest.  Alan Eastwood was requested to seek clarity on what was meant by the “nature of the interest”.

(x)
With regard to restrictions on Member participation, clarification was also sought on personal interest.  

(xi)
Concerning the Register of Members’ interest, Members commented that the directive within box M(i) within the Government’s Code of Conduct that "the cost of any visit outside the United Kingdom for which the Authority has paid or will pay", was a naïve directive and that Salford’s Code of Conduct  would need to be updated with regard to specific criteria which Members would be asked to declare interest. 

(xii)
Members emphasised the need to include within the City Council's response that the Register of Members’ Interest within the Government’s Model Code of Conduct placed a greater burden on the Monitoring Officer and Members.

(xiii)
In relation to gifts and hospitality it was agreed that any gifts received over the value of £5 should be reported to the Standards Committee, for future donations to the Mayor’s Charity if appropriate.

It was further agreed that feedback should be requested from the Local Government Association on the Government’s Model Code of Conduct for Members.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Committee’s comments and directives as detailed in the above paragraphs be acted upon accordingly.

31.
CODE OF CONDUCTS FOR EMPLOYEES
The Committee considered a copy of the City of Salford’s Code of Conduct for employees as revised in January, 2001.  It was reported that the Code of Conduct for employees was yet to be approved by Cabinet and Council.  Members commented that the Code of Conduct for employees encompassed all of the major issues concerned.

RESOLVED:
 THAT the Code of Conduct for employees be approved as far as this Committee is concerned. 

32.
STATUTORY ROLE OF MEMBERS OF THE PLANNING AND


TRANSPORTATION REGULATORY PANEL
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report which detailed the role of Members of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel when considering issues which related to their own individual wards. 

Members agreed that the question of how Members deal with conflicts of interests should be considered and information on dealing with such conflicts of interest should be encompassed within the feedback documents for Members’ training.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted and that further guidance be issued to Members of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel through the feedback document from Members’ training.

33.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Items of any other business raised under Part 1 were as follows:-

(i)
Councillor Boyd sought clarification on procedures for Councillors who had received housing accommodation requests from individual members of the public.  


As such requests were covered within Members’ induction, it was recommended that no action be taken.

(ii)
It was reported that the Standards Board had appointed Tony Holland as their Chairperson.  

(iii)
Councillor Antrobus requested the submission at a later date of information on website guidelines.

(iv)
Councillor Antrobus also requested guidance on the failure of Members’ ID cards to allow access to certain areas of City Council buildings.

(v)
It was agreed that a work programme for future Committee agendas should be compiled on the basis of previous minutes.

34.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC
RESOLVED:  THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the ground that it involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraph   

of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

35
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
A further item of any further business was raised and considered with regard to the procedure for complaints about individual Members of the Council.
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